
ANDERTON WITH MARBURY PARISH COUNCIL 
Monday 26 March 2018 in the Memorial Hall 

@ 7:00pm 
 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm 
 

1) Councillors Bullock, Byram, O Hynes, Green, Walmsley and Wright were 
present with one member of the public and with apologies from Cllr R Hynes 
and CWAC councillors Wright, Hammond and Gibbon. 

 
2) Declarations of interest 

As all councillors lived in the vicinity of the village they all had personal 
interests.  
 
3) Minutes of Meeting held on 8 January 2018 
Resolution 1 26.03.2018 : Council approved the minutes of the meeting held on 8 
January 2018 as being a true record of that meeting. 
 Proposed Cllr O Hynes           seconded Cllr Green              Voting Unanimous 
 
4) Public submissions 
CWAC Cllr Wright was concerned about the untidy appearance of the electricity 
substation at the junction of Marbury Road and Uplands Road. The Clerk had 
reported the issue to SP Energy with the reference number CCT 839382. 
 
5) Clerks report 

 Cllr Wright had made arrangements for the trees and the hedge along the hall 
carpark to be trimmed and had paid the invoice. 

 The Chairman would contact Jamie Barron of Highways inviting him to the 
next parish council meeting to discuss the mechanism of accessing section 
106 funds for repairs to the surface in the Hollows and further traffic calming 
measures. 

 The Clerk had prepared new draft standing orders for approval at the Annual 
Parish meeting. 

 The Clerk would book Cllr Bullock onto the ChALC training on the General 
Data Protection regulations 

 
6) Correspondence 

 Councillors noted the Friends of Anderton and Marbury reports 

 Councillors noted bulletins from the police and crime commissioner 

 Councillors noted bulletins from CHALC. 

 Individual councillors would respond to the consultation on Dog Control 
Orders 

 Anderton with Marbury would continue to be in the enlarged Marbury ward.  
 

 
7) Finance 
Councillors approved the following payments 
Proposed Cllr O Hynes                  Seconded Cllr Walmsley          voting unanimous 
 
 
£848.20 Clerk salary 
£100  Clerk heat power light broadband 
£312.20 HMRC tax 
£384  J & J Landscaping grounds maintenance 



£70  Cllr Wright hedge and tree cutting at the Memorial hall 
 
Individual councillors had independently contributed to North West air ambulance 
funds and leaflets had been distributed. 
 
The balance in the accounts as at 20 March was £13888.01  
 
8) Planning 

 11 Bramhalls Park extensions - approved 

 24 Hough Lane extension- approved 

 Glendale extension-approved 

 58 Marbury Road extension- councillors had no objections 

 36 New Road-councillors had no objections 

 Cosgrove business park –awaiting decision 
 
 
9) Matters for next meeting 

o Speeding 
o Standing orders 
o November wreath laying 

 
10) Dates of future meetings- 28 May 
 
The meeting closed at 7.30pm  


